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The Vine 
        St. John’s Lutheran Church & School Newsletter 

November 2018 
 

“Leading people into a growing relationship with Jesus Christ, His followers, and His world.” 

 

 

Thankful Hearts 
 

Our school theme this year is “Thankful Hearts” based on  

1 Thessalonians 5:16-18. 
 

 
16 

Rejoice always, 
17 

pray continually, 
18 

give thanks in all 

circumstances; for this is God’s will for you in Christ Jesus. 

 

As we approach Thanksgiving, we will be hearing frequent 

reminders and encouragements to be thankful.  But this verse 

reminds us that gratitude is not an attitude confined to a certain time of year, or just a 

national holiday.  Paul calls his readers – and us – to a lifestyle of continual thanksgiving, 

no matter the circumstances.  Note that Paul doesn’t call on us to give thanks for all 

circumstances, but rather to be thankful in all circumstances.  How can we do this?  We 

know that no matter the circumstances of our lives, our saving God’s love for us in 

constant.   

 

Nothing in this world can take away His love, the gifts of salvation, and the promise of 

the new creation.  But more than that, we also know that God is at work, even in the 

difficult circumstances, in ways that we frequently cannot see or understand.  But 

Romans 8:28 assures us that He is at work for our good and His glory.  “And we know 

that in all things God works for the good of those who love him, who
 
have been 

called according to his purpose.” 

 

May God work in us hearts that are focused on His love and His gifts, so that by His 

grace, we truly can be thankful in all circumstances – at Thanksgiving, and through all 

our lives. 

 

 



2 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Thanksgiving Worship 
 

What are you thankful for this year?  Let’s gather 

as the people of God to give God our thanks for 

His gifts to us.  We will have a Communion 

worship service on Thanksgiving Day, November 

22
nd

, at 9:30 AM.  Please bring non-perishable 

food items for the Napa Food Bank. 

 

 

____________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Growth Group Worship Series 

I AM: The Radical Claim that Changes Everything 
September 30-November 11, 2018 

 

Our fall worship series will focus on the “I am” statements of Jesus in the Gospel of John 

concludes this month.  Jesus says, “I am the Bread of Life, the Light of the World, the 

Good Shepherd, The Resurrection and the Life, the Way, the Truth and the Life, and the 

Vine.” What does this mean for those who follow Him? 

 

Upcoming themes: 

 November 4 I am the Resurrection and the Life 

 November 11 I am the Vine 

 

May God bless our St. John’s community as we seek to hear, apply and live His Word! 
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Receptivity to Care 
 

 

 

Most people are much more open to giving care than to receiving it.  When a person 

is giving care, he or she is in a position of strength, stability, and authority.  When a 

person is receiving care, he or she is acknowledging weakness, insecurity, and 

vulnerability. 
 

As a result, there are countless people today who, though they really could benefit from a Christian 

friend who would listen and care for them, instead tough it out on their own.  They remain the strong 

silent type, or wear a smile across a face that is holding back a flood of tears.  Society encourages this 

(particularly for men).  To ask for help is to admit weakness.  To show weakness is to admit 

inferiority. 
 

But God did not create us to be independent.  We were created to be interdependent.  God’s Word is 

clear on this all the way back to Genesis: “It is not good for the man to be alone.  I will make a helper 

suitable for him” (Genesis 2:18).  The New Testament underscores this theme with more than 50 

verses that contain the words “one another.”  These verses include admonitions such as “love one 

another,” encourage one another,” build up one another,” and “pray for one another.” 
 

What these verses don’t say is that we alone are to love, encourage, build up, and pray for other 

people.  The “one another” wording gives them a reciprocal meaning.  It also tells us that we are to 

allow other people to love, encourage, build up, and pray for us! 
 

It is most difficult for people to ask for help.  Whether it is because of guilt, shame, inadequacy, or 

fear of rejection, many would much prefer to suffer alone than ask for help. 
 

But suffering alone is not God’s intent for us.  Jesus promises, “Come to me, all you who are weary 

and burdened, and I will give you rest” (Matthew 11:28).  We can receive this promised rest when we 

turn to one another for comfort and help. 
 

Our Stephen Ministers in training know all about receiving care.  Many of them have been on the 

receiving end of care at an earlier point in their lives – something that has motivated them to give care 

now.  They know how difficult it is to ask for help, but they also know the great personal and spiritual 

growth and healing that follow.  They know how to respond in a loving, caring, and nonjudgmental 

manner.  They will soon be (in December) equipped, ready, and waiting to provide the comfort and 

care God very much desires you to have. 
 

If you find yourself now or in the future facing difficulties in life, don’t succumb to society’s norm of 

remaining strong and suffering alone.  Take the courageous step of seeking help.  Open your heart to 

receiving God’s love and grace through another person.  Our Stephen Ministry offers the opportunity 

for a very confidential relationship with someone who will listen to you and provide you with the care 

and encouragement you need, while Christ works inside to bring rest to your weary, burdened heart. 

For more information on Stephen Ministry, please contact Penni Cremen, Pam Barker, or Pastor 

Mark.                         

Copyright © 2000 by Stephen Ministries, St. Louis 
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OFFERING UPDATE 
 

Actual Offering Income for Sep:   $50,841. 

Total Offerings for FY18/19 (as of 30 Sep 18):  $157,549 which is 3.12% or $4,762 

above our budgeted offering income. 
 

Total expenses remain in line with our budget and we have paid all bills received thus far.  

*The budget amount shown below is based on the ten-year average offering received for that time period.  

Meditation: 

“For if you keep silent at this time, relief and deliverance will rise for the Jews from 

another place, but you and your father’s house will perish.  And who knows whether 

you have not come to the kingdom for such a time as this?” (Esther 4:14) (ESV) 

 

Part of God’s Plan 
 

“In those days . . .” So begins a well-known passage of Scripture.  Do you know what comes next?  “In 

those days Caesar Augustus issued a decree . . .” (Luke 2:1).  Some of us can quote the whole story by 

heart.  Even though we’ve heard it year after year, some of us for many years, the story is still precious to 

hear, still warms our souls, still excites our minds, still calms our fears. 
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 $152,787  
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FY18/19 Actual 
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Two seemingly inconsequential people of little means obeyed that decree and traveled to the town of 

Bethlehem to register for the census.  The woman, Mary, was about to have a child.  She knew that her 

child was the Son of God, a child to be named Jesus.  Joseph, her husband, knew he was not the father of 

the child, although that was how the world saw him.  These were two of God’s faithful.  They knew the 

prophecies regarding the Messiah.  They had been visited by the angel and learned that they were to be part 

of the fulfillment of those prophecies.  They didn’t know how things would turn out.  They didn’t know all 

that God had in store for them.  They just “obey[ed their] rulers and submitted to their authority” 

(Hebrews 13:17) as they trusted God to guide and protect them and His Son each step they took on His 

path. 

 

Of course, God did just that.  He provided a place for the Child to be born (Luke 2:7).  He sent angels to 

announce the birth of the King and moved the shepherds to respond to the joyful news and go to worship 

the new Baby (Luke 2:8-20).  He sent “Magi from the East” who brought “gifts of gold and of incense and 

of myrrh” and then believed the warning God gave them in a dream and avoided the evil King Herod on 

their return trip (Matthew 2:1-12). 

 

How many of these people involved in this most wondrous story realized the important and memorable 

parts they played?  We cannot say for sure but surmise none could really comprehend the eternal 

significance of the events as they unfolded. 

 

We, too, are involved in God’s plans.  Certainly none can equal in importance the birth of Christ, but 

nothing God does is without purpose.  Are we listening for the voice of the Spirit as He speaks to us 

through God’s Word?  Are we, as we go about our daily routines, obeying our rulers, cognizant of being 

God’s feet and hands and voice to carry out His plan?  Do we bring our gifts, aware that God may use them 

according to a purpose we can’t even imagine?  How exciting it is to think and know that we are God’s 

instruments!  What a loss of blessing to us if we refuse to let God use us and another gets the opportunity 

instead (Esther 4)! 

 

As we live out our daily lives as stewards, “let us fix our eyes on Jesus, the author and perfecter of our 

faith . .  . so that we will not grow weary and lose heart” (Hebrews 12:2-3), but instead look forward with 

eagerness and anticipation toward the unfolding of God’s plan in our lives. 

 

Prayer: 

My faithful God, You are the same yesterday, today, and tomorrow.  You are ever faithful.  There is 

nothing in all of creation that can separate me from Your love in Christ Jesus.  Help me to give You thanks 

in all circumstances and to remain faithful to You.  Use me to encourage others to give thanks and to 

remain faithful as well.  Through Christ I pray.  Amen. 

 
Adapted from “12 Months of Congregational Stewardship” by Ronald J. and Phyllis J. Chewning, Stewardship 

Advisors, Inc., 2007. 
 

Unless otherwise indicated, all Scripture quotations are from The Holy Bible, New International Version. Grand 

Rapids: Zondervan Publishing House, 1984. 
 

Scripture quotations marked (ESV) are from The ESV® Bible (The Holy Bible, English Standard Version®), copyright 

© 2001 by Crossway, a publishing ministry of Good News Publishers.  Used by permission.  All rights reserved. 
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ST. JOHNõS LUTHERAN ENDOWMENT FUND 

 

When it comes to ministry, what are you passionate about?  Do you receive satisfaction hearing 

the news of non-Christians receiving God’s Word and coming to faith in Jesus?  Do you smile 

when a child or adult—perhaps a friend of yours—comes to the Baptismal font and receives the 

gift of the Holy Spirit:  forgiveness of sins, salvation and new life in Christ?  Perhaps you enjoy 

seeing the precious expressions on faces of little children as they hear the Christmas story and 

learn about the love their Savior has for them.  Maybe you have a desire to grow as a disciple and 

to encourage others to grow.  Or, you may appreciate excellence in worship and music. 

 

There are many ministries at St. John’s that will help you realize your passions right now.  In 

addition to participating in these ministries, you have the privilege and responsibility to support 

them financially by returning a portion of your blessings from God.  And there is also a way you 

can fulfill your eagerness for making an impact above and beyond your regular tithe and 

offerings, in thanksgiving for a special occasion, or even after you die. 

 

St. John’s Lutheran Endowment Fund provides a convenient and structured means to exercise 

our generosity and to share God’s gifts with others.  Through the St John’s Lutheran Endowment 

Fund you can direct your passion for giving to current and future ministry, for generations to 

come.  Gifts are used for ministry fulfilling our mission:  Leading people into growing 

relationships with Jesus, His followers and His world. 

 

Ten years ago, the Endowment Fund had a total of $676,766.  Through our Lord’s blessings—

donor contributions and favorable investment returns—our congregation now stewards an 

endowment worth $1,060,350, as of 30 Jun 18.  Last year, the Endowment Fund disbursed over 

$32,000 to support ministry and our congregation budgeted the same amount for ministry this 

fiscal year.  In fact, over the past ten years, the Endowment Fund granted $233,165 to ministry 

areas including: 

 

- Missions   - Discipleship Training  - Professional Growth 

- Children’s Ministry  - Capital Improvements  - Mission Trips 

- Human Care Ministries (Stephen Ministry & Parish Nurse Ministry)  

- Tuition Grants to our Day School and Synodical University Students 

 

As you can see, St John’s Lutheran Endowment Fund supports much more than scholarships to 

our students.  We praise and thank God for the ministry He has accomplished through the support 

from the St John’s Lutheran Endowment Fund!  But the need is great.  Imagine what more God 

has in mind for us!   
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Biblical stewardship informs and guides how we handle your contributions. 

 

The endowment committee prudently invests assets of the St John’s Lutheran Endowment Fund 

using a moderately-conservative balanced approach.  Risk to the fund is minimized while 

providing reasonable potential for growth.  Currently, three professional financial firms carefully 

manage assets of the fund:  LCMS Foundation, Lutheran Church Extension Fund and Thrivent 

Financial for Lutherans.  While recent market conditions have allowed some growth, the most 

efficient, effective and necessary method to “grow” the fund remains donor contributions.   

 

Strengthen ministry for your children, grandchildren and generations to come. 

 

As Thanksgiving, Christmas and Epiphany approach, we remember our need for a savior, that 

Jesus humbled Himself, “became flesh and dwelt among us” (John 1:14), and that He is the “true 

light, which enlightens everyone” (John 1:9).  We have a powerful--and untapped--potential to 

serve our community in unimaginable ways and to let our light shine because the God we serve is 

the God of abundance who lovingly lavishes blessings on us.  We receive these blessings for a 

purpose:  God’s generosity allows us to build relationships, share His riches and extend His 

kingdom.  Consider a sacrificial offering to the St. John’s Lutheran Endowment Fund during 

Thanksgiving, Advent, Christmas or Epiphany.  Celebrate a wedding, birthday or baptismal 

anniversary.  Honor the service of a teacher, pastor or youth minister.  Dedicate an offering in 

memory of a loved one.  For your convenience, your box of offering envelopes includes four 

designated for St. John’s Lutheran Endowment Fund gifting. 

 

Support ministries you love and provide for your loved ones at the same time. 

 

Many people think about how they want to transfer their assets when they die.  Christian estate 

planning, through properly designed gifting, such as bequests from wills or trusts, will ensure 

loved ones receive financial support while also providing for future ministry.  Seek advice from 

your professional financial advisor or estate attorney.  Tim Kramer can connect you with the 

LCMS Foundation planned giving counselor serving St. John’s. 

 

Join us in this extraordinary ministry of sharing the love of God. 

 

This Advent and Christmas, you can give a gift that will last.  Some already contribute to the 

endowment and we thank and praise God because of them!  We invite everyone to join those 

brothers and sisters and prayerfully consider a special offering to the St. John’s Endowment Fund, 

above and beyond your tithe to current ministry.  Also, remember the St. John’s Endowment 

Fund as you reflect on your Christian estate plan. 

 

 “He who did not spare His own Son, but gave Him up for us all—how will He not also, along 

with Him, graciously give us all things?” (Romans 8:32). 
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                  VETERANS DAY CHAPEL 
 

Everyone is invited to attend Chapel on Wednesday, November 

7, at 8:30 a.m., as St. John’s Lutheran School honors and 

recognizes all veterans.  A coffee reception will take place 

immediately following Chapel.  Please share this information 

with anyone who may be interested in attending.  
  

For children who attend St. John’s Lutheran and have family members who are veterans, 

we ask that you invite them to our Chapel Service too! 

If you are a veteran, we would be honored to have you attend this very special Chapel 

Service.  If you know a veteran, please pass along this invitation.  

 

To RSVP, please call the Church Office at 255-0119.   Thank you. 
 
_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 
 
 
We, the congregation of St. Johnõs Evangelical Lutheran Church, recognize that, from time to time, 
heart-felt and personal passion motivates some donors to give to specific ministries, projects or 
purposes.  We respect and appreciate donor suggestions and desires as to the use of these gifts.  As a 
matter of course, and to the extent that we are able, we use such donations exclusively for the 
intended charitable purpose(s).  In the event that the intended ministries, projects or purposes are 
canceled, oversubscribed or are no longer relevant to the mission of St. Johnõs Evangelical Lutheran 
Church, we may use these gifts for purposes òas similar as possible to the original intent of the donor, as 
determined by the Board of Directors.ó (ref. Bylaws, Article III, Section 2, Paragraph k) 

Attention all AMAZON Users!   

________________________________________________________________ 

 

Please consider using “Amazon Smile” when  

you place your orders, designating St. John’s Lutheran Church fund.  (There is 

no additional cost to you!)  Just go directly to:  

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/94-6001864 

 

 

DONOR -PREFERENCED GIFTS  
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WATCH FOR NAPA VALLEY GIFT!GUIDE 
 
What is the Napa Valley Give!Guide? 

 
 
The NVG!G is a November-December campaign to raise awareness and funds for nonprofits 
serving Napa County. One of its unique aspects is that it offers a kind of a one-stop shopping 
opportunity to give to multiple organizations (as many as you choose) with either a single click 
or a check. Another is that donations start at $10, so it’s an opportunity for ANYONE to be a 
philanthropist. In its first five years the G!G has raised over $1.4 million dollars for nonprofits 
and every tax-deductible penny stays right here in Napa County. St. John’s Lutheran Mission 
Farm is one of the 43 nonprofits participating this year, our third year in a row.  
 
Watch for G!G catalogs delivered as a pullout in the Marketplace Magazine that will be 
delivered to your address on November 3. You can also go on the G!G website 
(NVGiveGuide.org) which will be launched on November 1. Early gifts for St. John’s Lutheran 
Mission Farm (or any of the other nonprofits that particularly spark an interest) will be an 
encouragement to others to make a contribution. 
 
____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

 
New mobile phone application makes supporting 

ministry even more convenient.   
 

Go to the App Store or Google Play and search for “GivePlus Church” to download for 

free. Then enter St. John’s Lutheran Church or tap “Find Churches Near Me” to start 

your search.  Enter your desired contribution amount, card or bank information, review 

and select “Complete Donation.”  It’s that easy!  Please call the church office if you have 

questions. 
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CREW 34 has been so awesome! God has been working in and through each one of His 

CREW Special Agents.  We have had so much fun with gaga ball and handball 

showdowns, special agent names and special moves, and fun Bible stories that focus on 

the Special Agents of the Bible.  Please pray for this group as they grow together and 

allow God to work in them.  The next CREW will take place on November 8th from 6-

7:30 at SJL.  See you there!  

 

CLUB 56 has been rockin' and we don't plan on stoppin'! We have also seen God 

working in and through these youngsters.  Last month we focused on our identity in 

Christ and how we can show the world who we really are! CLUB will meet on November 

6th from 6-7:30 at SJL.  

 

ABLAZE! We have been on fire for Jesus in ABLAZE and last month we were able to 

do an off campus event to shine our light in the world.  We went to Aegis Living and 

played Bingo with the residents there. It was a great time for the youth and it really put a 

smile on the face of those playing Bingo.  ABLAZE will meet on November 13th & 27th 

from 6-7:30 at SJL.  

 

ABIDE has been joining the masses as we go through the “I AM” series.  It has been 

great to really think about and discuss what this means for our lives.  We have continued 

to meet weekly on Thursday nights as well as Sunday mornings.  The High School youth 

are also gearing up for full fundraiser mode as we have our sights set on The National 

Youth Gathering in Minneapolis July 2019. Stay tuned for upcoming fundraising events 

and ways that you can help us get there!  
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LCC K-9 Comfort Dog Ministry Update 

“Walking Together / Serving as One”          To God be the Glory! 
 

 “Thankful Hearts” is the theme this year at St. John’s Lutheran School.   

Based on 1 Thessalonians 5:16-18, this verse tells us we are to 

“
16 

Rejoice always, 
17 

pray continually, 
18 

give thanks in all 

circumstances; for this is God’s will for you in Christ Jesus.”  As we 

prepare to celebrate the upcoming Thanksgiving holiday, this verse also 

inspires me to reflect on all the blessings God continues to bestow on 

my team and our ministry. 

 

I am so thankful for the support and encouragement I continue to receive from the 

congregation.  Your support allows us to minister to those within our community and 

beyond.  I am also very grateful for the time we recently had to come together with our 

other regional Comfort Dog teams and “expecting” teams last month for LCC training 

and fellowship.  It is exciting to see how God continues to grow this ministry.   In the 

three years since I came to Napa, we now have four comfort dogs in the western United 

States:  two in California, one in Nevada, and one in Arizona.   We are also expecting 

three more to join us in California, as well as two in Washington state, and one more in 

Nevada.  While I am looking forward to meeting all the new Comfort Dogs, I am 

particularly excited to find out which one will be joining us here in Napa! 

 

While my “job” is to provide comfort to others, I am also thankful for the blessings I 

receive from those to whom I minister.  My humans recently received a note from a 

young woman who met me when I was recently in Las Vegas to commemorate the 

anniversary of the shootings last year.  She wrote, 

 “We were the couple sitting in the middle of the parking lot by the church 

on Monday evening on the anniversary of Oct. 1. You saw us and comforted us!  

 You guys blessed us tremendously. You are true servants of our God, taking time 

out of your life to travel to a city that is going through so much hurt and blessing 

us with your love and kindness! I had been praying for help while sitting there on 

the ground with my fiancé because it was a moment I couldn’t be strong for him. 

You 3 were our angels! Thank you for your servants’ hearts, prayers, words of 

encouragement, hugs and most importantly your loving pup, Aaron.  
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It truly fills my heart to see God’s light shine through our darkest moments with 

the simplest of acts! 

We will never forget you all!” 

We may have been there to comfort her, but she certainly blessed us with her kind words.   

I wish everyone a blessed, safe Thanksgiving.  May we all have time to reflect with 

“thankful hearts” on God’s numerous blessings to us.   

 
 

Thanks for your support and prayers!   Please check out Facebook, Instagram, 

and my website for all the latest news.      napavalleycomfortdogs.org                              

Aaron Comfort Dog    
 

Remember,  it is LCCôs and our policy to only go where invited.  So if you would like Aaron 
to visit, please contact Tim or Christy Kramer at the church office.  We would be happy to 
schedule a visit!  707.255.0119   

_____________________________________________________ 
 

 

 

 

 

Men, join us every Saturday morning for 

fellowship at 7:30 AM and Bible Study 

at  8:00 - 9:00 AM in Room 10.  We are 

studying Revelation.  Call Ron Johnson 

for information.  

 

 

 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
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Serving in Worship   November 2018 
DATE  TIME  USHERS  LAY READERS  ACOLYTES  

 
    

  
 

November 4  8:30 AM   HC  Curtis Schoenfeld  Susan Clark   Sam Schneider  

All Saints 

Day  

Traditional  
The Ehlen Family     

 

  
10:15 AM    HC 

Cremen Family 

and  
Andy  Schweiger  

Alex Christie  

  
Blended  Perna Families     

Charlee 

Fitzpatrick  
   

  

 November 11  8:30 AM     Bev & Clint 

Holdsworth  Ruth Peterson  Mike Newton  

 

Pentecost 23  Traditional     

 
10:15 AM   HC  

Ron Irwin , Missy 
Loban, Tyler Koen  

Kristi Carey  
Aidan Cushing  

 

Blended  

Suzzette & 

Matthew 

Heathcote  

   

Liam Anderson  
    

 
  

 November 18  8:30 AM  HC  Bob Klein,  Sarah Kramer  Tim Kramer  

Pentecost 24  Traditional  Gerry Schneider, 

Bill Clark, Ben  & 

Amy WIlson  
   

 
10:15 AM     

The Hammond 

Family  
Megan Schweiger  

Ella Powers  

 
Blended  

The De Young 

Family  
    

Grant  Menzel  
    

 
  

 November 22  9:30 AM  HC   George 

Fleischmann, 

Gary & Marlen 

Virkus  

Gunnar De Young    

Thanksgiving  Traditional     
    

 
  

 November 25  8:30 AM   HC Curtis Schoenfeld  Lois Johnson  Gary Virkus  

Christ the 

King  

Traditional  
The Ehlen Family      

  10:15 AM   HC    Jennie Lovie  Bryce Powers  

  Blended    Isabella Munoz  
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Serving in Worship   November 2018 
DATE  TIME  SOUND 

TECHS  

COMMUNION  

ASSISTANTS  

GREETERS  

    
  

 

November 4  8:30 AM   HC  Michael Fitzgerald  

  

Liturgist:  Gerry 

Schneider  
The Ehlen Family  

All Saintsõ 

Day  

Traditional  

 

Bill Clark,  Bob Klein  

Mike Newton,  

Gary Virkus  

  

  10:15 AM   

HC 
Wyatt   Irwin  

Team Leader:  

Tim Huss  

 The Bouchet 

Family  

  
Blended      

Anne Goodrich  

The Yoder Family  
 

   
 

 
 

November 11  8:30 AM    

Traditional  
Flynn  Irwin    The Miller Family   

Pentecost 23  10:15 AM    

HC 
    

Team Leader:  

Andy Schweiger  
  

 

Blended  
  Whitney Powers  

Bryce Powers  

Dove Bain,  

Ron Johnson  

Paula & Megan  

Schweiger  

The Bresee 

Family  

   
   

November 18  8:30 AM  HC  
Jack Carey   

Ben Wilson  

Tim Kramer  

Bill & Susan 

Clark  

Pentecost 24  Traditional     Bob Klein , Bill Clark   

 
10:15 AM     Laney Irwin   

The Mason 

Family  

  Blended        
   

   

November 22  

Thanksgiving  
9:30 AM  HC 

Kyle Ebeling  
 Gary Virkus  

Joel Wahlers  

 Nancy 

Gressinger  
 

 
 

Tim Kramer,  

Mike Newton  
 

   
   

November 25  8:30 AM   HC  
Cassie Richardson  

Liturgist:  

Tim Kramer  
Ruth Peterson  

Christ the 

King  

Traditional  

 

Gerry Schneider ,  

Bob Klein , Ben Wilson  

Mike Newton  

 

  

10:15 AM    

Blended   HC  
Rachael Fitzgerald  

Team Leader:   

Joel Wahlers  

Tim Bouchet,  

Pam Barker  

Bob & Kari Perna,  

CJ Meissenhalter  

The De Young & 

Hammond 

Families     
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St. John’s Lutheran School 
…Enrollment is Open for the 2019-2020 School Year! 

 
Applications are currently being accepted for Preschool through Eighth Grade. 

Download an enrollment application today at www.stjohnsnapa.org, visit the school office 

or contact Kristin Goller, Admissions Counselor, at 707-226-7970, Ext. 125; 

kgoller@stjohnsnapa.org. 

 

Many classes fill quickly, so we encourage people to take advantage of this opportunity.   

Please share this information with anyone who may be interested in St. John’s Lutheran 

School. 

 

Please note, re-enrollment for current St. John’s families begins in February 2019. 

  

DATE  Pre-1st 2-4
th

  

November 4 Diane Barbosa 

Lisa Thornton 

Kristi Carey 

Danielle Irwin  

November 11 Erika Schmid 

Teresa Schmid  

Sarah Santora 

Scott Zimmerman  

November 18 Joy Dahl 

Lindsey Engelbracht 

Jenny Gass 

November 25 Erika Schmid 

Teresa Schmid 

Kristi Carey 

Danielle Irwin 

 

http://www.stjohnsnapa.org/
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Daily Bible Readings for Novem ber   

 
  Psalm Old Testament New Testament 

1 Psalm 119:129-136 2 Samuel 22:26-23:17 John 11:17-30 

2 Psalm 119:137-144 2 Samuel 23:18-24:25 John 11:31-44 

3 Psalm 119:145-152 1 Kings 1:1-27 John 11:45-57 

4 Psalm 119:1-8 Deut. 6:1-9 Hebrews 9:11-14;  Mark 12:28-34 

5 Psalm 119:153-160 1 Kings 1:28-53 John 12:1-11 

6 Psalm 119:161-168 1 Kings 2:1-38 John 12:12-19 

7 Psalm 119:169-176 1 Kings 2:39-3:28 John 12:20-36 

8  Psalm 120 1 Kings 4:1-28 John 12:37-50 

9  Psalm 121 1 Kings 4:29-5:18 John 13:1-17 

10 Psalm 122 1 Kings 6 John 13:18-30 

11  Psalm146 1 Kings 17:8-16 Hebrews 9:24-28; Mark 12:38-44 

12  Psalm 123 1 Kings 7:1-33 John 13:31-38 

13  Psalm 124 1 Kings 7:34-8:16 John 14:1-14 

14  Psalm 125 1 Kings 8:17-53 John 14:15-24 

15  Psalm 126  Kings 8:54-9:19 John 14:25-15:8 

16  Psalm 127 1 Kings 9:20-10:29 John 15:9-17 

17  Psalm 128 1 Kings 11:1-25 John 15:18-16:4 

18 Psalm 16 Daniel 12:1-3 Hebrews 10:11-25; Mark 13:1-8 

19  Psalm 129 1 Kings 11:26-12:24 John 16:5-16 

20  Psalm 130 1 Kings 12:25-13:22 John 16:17-33 

21  Psalm 131 1 Kings 13:23-14:20 John 17:1-19 

22  Psalm 132 1 Kings 14:21-15:8 John 17:20-26 

23  Psalm 133 1 Kings 15:9-16:14 John 18:1-11 

24  Psalm 134 1 Kings 16:15-17:24 John 18:12-24 

25 Psalm 93 Daniel 7:9-14 Rev. 1:4b-8;  John 18:33-37 

26  Psalm 135:1-12 1 Kings 18 John 18:25-40 

27  Psalm 135:13-21 1 Kings 19 John 19:1-11 

28  Psalm 136 1 Kings 20:1-21 John 19:12-24 

29  Psalm 137 1 Kings 20:22-21:16 John 19:25-37 

30 Psalm 138:1-5 1 Kings 21:17-22:28 John 19:38-20:9 
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THANK YOU TO ALL THE VOLUNTEERS WHO HELPED WITH TRUNK OR 

TREAT! IT TAKES MANY HANDS TO SET-UP, CLEAN-UP, TAKE 

PHOTOGRAPHS, RUN THE SNACK BAR, RUN ALL THE FUN GAMES, TELL 

THE GOSPEL STORY, AND HAND OUT TREATS TO ALL THE KIDS FROM 

YOUR DECORATED VEHICLES! 

A SPECIAL THANK YOU TO EVERYONE WHO STEPPED IN TO SERVE 

THIS YEAR! YOU ALL WERE LETTING YOUR GOSPEL LIGHT SHINE!!! 

 

 

  

WELL DONE GOOD AND FAITHFUL SERVANTS! 
 ñWhatever you do, work heartily, as for the Lord and not for 

men,  knowing that from the Lord you will receive the inheritance as 
your reward. You are serving the Lord Christ.ò 

Colossians 3:23 -24  
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                                        Submitted by Ted Zimmerman 
 

SIX WAYS YOUR CHURCH CAN WELCOME PEOPLE WITH DISABILITIES ς PART 2 
 

Adapted from an article by Steve Bundy of Joni and Friends, and provided for use in church 
newsletters like ours. 
 

1. Understand the Needs  Before you can minister to someone affected by a 
disability, you must understand his or her needs. An inclusive church is an 
understanding church. It begins with learning the details of each person’s story and 
accepting that person regardless of his or her physical or intellectual abilities. 
Remember that God created each person with a unique design. Asking questions and 
listening to the responses goes a long way. Often, people are afraid to reach out to 
someone with a disability or to their family members because they are afraid that they 
may say or do the wrong thing. Don’t be afraid—be interested. 

 
2. Relate Individually  People with disabilities are not problems to be solved; 
they’re relationships to be embraced. God’s love is expressed through his body, the 
church. It has been said, “People don’t care how much you know, until they know how 
much you care.” So it is with relationships. Investing one’s time and energy builds trust 
that leads to fruitful long-term relationships and ministry. 

 
3. Provide Opportunities  God’s intention is for everyone in the body of Christ to 

be fully included, giving and receiving from one another. All of his children have been 
given gifts and abilities and should be expected to use them through service. 

 
In 1 Corinthians 12:12-26 Paul uses the analogy of the body being made up of many different 
parts. He emphasizes that even though some parts have more visibility and seem more 
important, it is often those parts that seem least important that have the greatest contributions. 
Someone with a disability may not have as much visibility in the church or seem to have a 
significant role in the body, yet God has gifts them for a unique purpose that should be fully 
expressed. 
 
Next Month: Three more ways your church can welcome people with disabilities. 

 



21 

 

 

 

 

 

Would you like to join our team?  We would love to have 

additional help for our monthly day at òThe Table.ó  
We serve the second Friday of each month.   

Specific needs are:  

 Someone to shop for food one day a month  

 Someone to oversee cooking and serving on our 
day  

Janet Peterson and Michele Arnold are leading the team, but need a third person to 

help lead.  If you can help, please contact Janet Peterson, or the Church Office.  

 
We also ask for dessert treats  to be donated on our Friday at òThe Table.ó  Please drop 

them off at the Church Office by 9:00 AM  

on November 9 th .  

Our food needs are:    

 Large Velveeta,  

 32 oz. boxes of chicken broth,  

 Creamed soups,  

 10 pound bags of rice.  
 

Please note:   All donations for òThe Tableó and the Napa Food Bank need to be 
unopened  and not beyond their òbest byó date.   

 

(The Food Bank does not accept expired food.)  

 

 

 

This Month’s Theme:  Thankful and Blessed!  
 

November 11
th

, at 11:30 AM in Room 10 

  

 

 

Please come to the November potluck and bring your favorite Thanksgiving dish or 

"comfort food."  Enjoy the blessing of fellowship with your church family.   Please 

contact Ron or Lois Johnson to let them know what you're bringing. Of course you can 

show up without a dish-- we always have such an abundance!  

For questions contact Lois Johnson,  

Pam Foottit, or Pam Barker.  
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So what’s new at the Farm? 
                                     Submitted by Ted Zimmerman 

Note: The following article is being shared with you by Ted Zimmerman. 
Perhaps it will encourage a few more “volunteers” on the Farm.  Also, you 
might also like to know that by the end of September our current volunteers 
have planted, cultivated, watered, harvested, processed, and delivered to 
the Napa County Food Bank 11,344.5 lbs. of fresh produce! 

 
An Orange Thumb,   By Steve Gruenwald 
 
We have a pumpkin patch.  Ok, perhaps calling it a patch may be a bit of an exaggeration, but 
the vines that have taken over a section of our back garden certainly conveys a patch. This all 
started in the fall of last year.  We took a pumpkin that was left over from our fall decorations, 
cut off the top, filled it with dirt and then buried it.   
 
That simple act turned into a three-season pastime of watching God’s creation at work. We 
were like little kids eager with excitement as the first signs of green started to emerge.  Our 
childish delight turned into astonishment at how rapidly the huge, leafy vines grew and took 
over. Finally, we stood in awe and wonder as those flowers transformed into little balls and then 
started growing into recognizable pumpkins.   
 
We know that God’s grand design did the growing, but we felt a sense of accomplishment due 
to our efforts of participating in the process.  We realized that we were responsible for the 
survival of those vines and found ourselves watering, fertilizing and weeding when we easily 
could have been doing something else.     
 
How poignant that while we were helping the vines grow and flourish, the plant (or more 
specifically the act of gardening) was cultivating us as well. Yes, we were burning calories each 
time we pulled weeds or took a hoe to the ground, but we also sensed we were undergoing 
emotional health benefits simply by putzing in the garden.  Sure enough, research validated 
what we were experiencing. 
 
A Netherlands study suggests that gardening is better at combating stress than some other 
hobbies. In the study, participants completed a stressful task and then were told to either read 
inside or garden outside for 30 minutes. The gardening group reported better moods after the 
allotted time, and their blood tests showed lower levels of cortisol, the stress hormone. In 
another study reported in the Journal of Alzheimer’s Disease, researchers found that regularly 
working in the garden protected the cognitive health of the study participants by increasing 
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their brain volume and cutting their risk of Alzheimer’s disease – some by as much as 50 
percent. 
 
I know that as a kid I didn’t fully appreciate how I would personally grow by working in dad’s 
gardens. As an adult, I love it that the simple act of wanting to see the results of planting seeds 
would morph into something greater than itself – not unlike those vines that have spread all 
over my back yard!  
 
Reprinted with permission from Better Health 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

DATE        COUPLE               YEARS                     

1 Mike & Judy Biggs 32 

2 Rudy & Lori Gutierrez 27 

5 David & Jill Reimler 17 

6 Andrew & Jennifer Schluter 8 

9 Kennith & Linda Reed 44 

9 James & Nancy Henry 60 

10 Brad & Anna Seiter 34 

18 Bill & Colette Hjerpe 29 

18 Cal & Pamela Watkins 39 

30 Steve & Judi Rock 44 

30 Tom & Kristi Carey 22 

30 Paul & Vicky Bartelt 27 

 
 

  

 



24 

 

 

 

 

 teady. 
 
 
 
________________________________________________________________________

__ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LWML MITES  
 

 

The big blue wooden LWML box is in the Narthex (church entryway) for 

you to drop your loose change (or checks designated “Mites”) in. 

 

Goal:  Help fund LWML projects in the US and around the world. 

Info:  www.lwml.org.   

 

WOMEN'S BIBLE STUDY  

 

Join us on Thursday afternoons from 1-2:30 PM in the Sanctuary.  We will be studying 

the book “Trusting God” by Jerry Bridges.  Contact Lauren Huss for questions. 
 
 

 

LADIESõ TEA 

We are busy working on the newest “Tea Quilt”.  It will be in blue and 
yellow, so if that is your favorite colors, be ready to buy tickets at the 
Ladies Tea.  The Tea is on the calendar for March 2nd, in the Parish Hall.  
There is a new committee working on pulling things together, so expect a 
really wonderful Tea. 

 “Let us not become weary in doing good, for at the proper 

time we will reap a harvest if we do not give up. 

Therefore, as we have opportunity, let us do good to all 

people, especially to those who belong to the family of 

believers.”   Galatians 6:9-10   
 

Come join us!  No matter what our situation or season in life, 

we all need discipleship, fellowship, encouragement, and  

opportunities to serve.  St. John’s has many options in all of those areas, and we are always 

open to new ideas! 
 

 “The mission of the Lutheran Women’s Missionary League is to assist each woman of The 

Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod in affirming her relationship with the Triune God so that she 

is enabled to use her gifts in ministry to the people of the world.” 

 

  

 

http://www.lwml.org/
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1 Theresa Schoenfeld 

2 Wanda Miller 

3 Kyle McAhren, David Hudgins, Rosella Newton 

4 Leonard Lamb, Gerry Schneider, Whitney Powers 

5 Cameron Vaziri, Bruce Mooers 

7 Karen Zachry, Diane Bishofberger, Marie Hoemke Skillings 

9 Christi Jeffery, Brooks Albrecht, Dustin Jones, Katie Zachry 

10 Richard Dalen 

11 Alex Sneed, Rhys Irwin 

13 Lauren Huss 

14 Bailey Wilson 

15 Nicholas Manning, Ed Kaufmann 

17 Clay Thompson, Betty Rawlins 

18 Zachary Diviak, David Gullord, Florencia Palmaz, Edel Van Houten 

19 Michele Arnold, David Hoff, Renee Lloyd 

20 Marilyn Lemin 

21 Melanie Wilson, Kelsey Uffmann, Lydia Schroeder 

23 Timothy Bouchet, Stella Squibb, Mike Newton 

24 Brittany Sutton, Anna Seiter, Wyatt Irwin, Chelsey Squibb 

25 Sarah Knutson, Georganne Schneider, Ginny Thomas 

26 Amelia Wedding, Carolyn Hintze 

27 Autumn Zimmerman 

28 Mark Morgenlaender 

29 Carri Mello, James Regan 

30 Mike Biggs, Benjamin Franklin, Erin Nicholson 

 
You Are Invited! 
 

Help us celebrate Rosella Newton’s 100
th

 

birthday at a reception between services on 

Sunday, November 4
th

.   
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SCHOOL NEWS     By Joel Wahlers 
 

 I want to thank the new Prayer Team from the church who comes each 

Thursday to pray for our teachers, students, and families.  This is an important 

and powerful way to connect with our all-powerful and merciful God. 

 

On October 12, we held our annual Get On Track jogathon fundraiser.  It was a very successful 

event that raised almost $40,000.  These funds raised by our APT supports enrichment activities 

and programs for our students.  Twenty-five percent of the funds raised are shared with 

charities chosen by each class.  The classes raised funds for COPE Family Center, Wine County 

Animal Lovers, The Table, Missionary Anna Moore, Garuna Foundation, Lucille Packard 

Foundation, LCC Comfort Dogs, Crush Cancer Napa Valley, The Tug McGraw Foundation, and 

America’s VetDogs. 

 

On October 14-17, our school completed our latest round of accreditation with a visit from two 

different visitation teams.  A visiting committee from the Western Association of Schools and 

Colleges (WASC) and National Lutheran School Accreditation (NLSA) were on campus for three 

days to validate the self-study and action plan we developed.  One team focused on the 

elementary school and the other team focused on the preschool.  Both visits went very well, and 

we received a lot of positive comments about our staff and programs.  We will not know what 

our final accreditation status will be until the spring, but we feel confident it will be positive.  

The Accreditation self-study process occurs every six years, and is followed by action plans that 

focus on ways to improve our program.  I want to thank all of the many staff members, parents, 

students, and congregation members who were a part of this process. 

 

As always, please keep St. John’s Lutheran School in your prayers!  For ongoing information on 

what is happening at St. John’s, please pick up our weekly newsletter in the narthex or visit our 

website at www.stjohnsnapa.org. 

 

 

http://www.stjohnsnapa.org/
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  Sent Radio 
Access inspirational messaging anytime you need it by listening 
to Sent Radio, the online radio stream from Lutheran Hour 
Ministries. Sent Radio broadcasts the Gospel of Jesus Christ 
worldwide twenty-four hours a day, seven days a week. 

Go to www.LHM.org/sentradio to discover uplifting Scripture, 
devotions, music, and relevant sermons from The Lutheran 
Hour!   

 

Every hour, Sent Radio features sermons from ¢ƘŜ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ IƻǳǊ Speakers through the years, as 
well as scripture readings, hymns and instrumentals.  Morning prayer and Evening Vespers can 
be heard each day at 7:00 am and 7:00 pm respectively. Each Sunday, the current Lutheran Hour 
program will be heard at 5:00 am, 7:30 am, 10:00 am and again at 12:30 pm. 

The Lutheran Hour can be heard locally on KCBC, AM 770, at 7:30 pm on Saturday, 7:30 am or 
4:30 pm on Sunday, 3:00 am on Monday, or on KAWZ, FM 88.1 at 7:00 am on Sunday. It is also 
available on the web anytime or by podcasting at www.lutheranhour.org.   Upcoming topics are: 

 
November 4     Ϧ¢ƘŜ tǊƻōƭŜƳ ƻŦ IŜŀǾŜƴϦ     Speaker:  Rev. Dr. Michael Zeigler 

What if we get to heaven-and we don't like it? 

November 11     Ϧ²Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ IŜŀǾŜƴΚϦ     Speaker: Rev. Dr. Michael Zeigler 
A message by Michael Zeigler for The Lutheran Hour based on John 17:1-5 

November 18     ϦhƴŎŜ !ƴŘ CƻǊ !ƭƭϦ     Guest Speaker: Rev. Dr. Anthony (Tony) Cook 
Rev. Dr. Tony Cook shares God's message of forgiveness-"In Jesus, our Great High Priest, 
we have found the perfect and permanent solution to our separation and sin." 

November 25     Ϧ.ƛǊǘƘ tŀƛƴǎϦ     Speaker: Rev. Dr. Michael Zeigler 
A message by Michael Zeigler for The Lutheran Hour based on Mark 13:1-37 

 
 

 
 

 

 

http://www.lutheranhour.org/
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The Vine      
St. John’s Lutheran Church, LCMS 

3521 Linda Vista Ave. 

Napa, California  94558-2703 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our weekly sermons are available on St. John’s website at:  www.stjohnslutheran.net.  

Visit our school website at:  www stjohnsnapa.org 

Facilities Calendar Link:  https://teamup.com/ks059311afd6a21c57   
 

Church Rev. Michael A. Schmid, Lead Pastor (ext. 122) 

Phone:  (707) 255-0119 Rev. Mark G. Heine, Director of Care Ministries (ext. 124) 

Fax:  (707) 255-3041 Mr. Tim Kramer, Business Administrator (ext. 121)  

Email: churchoffice@stjohnslutheran.net Mrs. Christy Kramer, Church Office Manager, (ext. 120)  

 Mr. Kevin Mathison, Youth Ministry Intern (ext. 106) or  255-7451 

 

School  
Phone:  (707) 226-7970  

Fax:  (707) 226-7974 Mr. Joel Wahlers, Principal (ext. 103) 

Email:  czeller@stjohnsnapa.org Mrs. Cindy Zeller, School Office Manager (ext. 101) 

Mrs. Janis King, Director of Preschool and Children’s Ministry (107) 
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